
 

 

Notice of Completion 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  
Cainsville Water, Wastewater, and Stormwater Servicing Master Servicing Plan 
 

The County of Brant has completed a Water, Wastewater, and Stormwater Master Servicing Plan for 
Cainsville through the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process. 

The Master Service Plan considered and evaluated servicing alternatives and identified the preferred 
approach for water supply, water storage, water distribution, wastewater treatment, wastewater 
conveyance, and stormwater management. The preferred servicing approaches for these components 
are outlined in the table below along with any future studies that must be completed to fulfil Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment requirements.  
 

Category  Preferred Alternative(s):  

Water Supply, Storage and 
Distribution 

• Increase Water Acquisition from the City of Brantford 

• Build a New Standpipe and Booster Pumping Station to Work with 
the Existing Elevated Tank 

• Create Internal Distribution Redundancy by Connecting New 
Watermains to Existing Cainsville Water Distribution System, 
Increase Existing Watermain Sizes as Needed 

Wastewater Collection, 
Conveyance and Treatment 

• Extend new sanitary sewers to unserviced areas. 

• Construct Local Sanitary Pumping Stations or low-pressure sewers 
where conventional sewers cannot service an area. 

• Construct 2 Main Sewage Pumping Stations to pump Wastewater 
to the City of Brantford for treatment. 

• Maintain Existing Lagoons until all wastewater is pumped to the 
City of Brantford for treatment. Reconfigure a portion of the 
lagoons for flow equalization.   

Stormwater Management • The preferred stormwater management projects are a combination 
of solutions including new stormwater management facilities, on-
site quantity and quality controls, new sewers, ditching, , curbs, 
erosion protection, stormwater infiltration, outlet improvements 

An Environmental Study Report has been prepared to document the planning and decision-making 
processes of the Class Environmental Assessment study.  The report will be made available on 
http://engagebrant.ca/cainsvillewater) starting on March 27, 2024. Comments will be received during 
the 30-Day review period ending on April 27, 2024. Please submit comments and questions directly to 
the members of the Project Team. 

Ms. Rika Law, P. Eng., PMP   Mr. Mark Maxwell, P. Eng.  
R. V. Anderson Associates Limited  County of Brant  
2001 Sheppard Ave. E, Suite 300,   26 Park Ave., Burford, ON, N0E 1A0 
Toronto, ON, M2J4Z8  519.44BRANT (519.442.7268) x 2232 
416.497.8600 x 1209  1.855.44BRANT (1.855.442.7268) 
rlaw@rvanderson.com   mark.maxwell@brant.ca  
 

Comments and information regarding this Municipal Class Environmental Assessment are being 
collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With 
the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.   
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